Meeting called to order at 5:00 August 4, 2015

Present: Ona Chase, Bruce Tuthill, Jasmin Reilly

Business Discussed:

Regarding Burns Cemetery: The gates will need to be replaced; the commissioners feel that steel posts with chains at the two main entrances will be the most cost effective option. We will go to Burns at a later date to determine a course of action.

Hewitville: There are some holes that need to be filled in and seeded. Headstone repair is to be completed by the middle of August; has not been started yet. The family of Arthur Pratt wants his body exhumed and cremated and moved to Prosper Cemetery; they have completed all legal necessities. Commission approved this move; commissioners will be present to help exhume Mr. Pratt with the family and Cabot Funeral Home.

Other: Birches' lot regarding room for family. Setting up a work meeting to visit the cemeteries for projects that need to be done. Ona Chase and Ellen Desmuelles (Town Treasurer) are working on balancing the Cemetery budget to begin at the same starting point.

Future meeting to be held September 15 at 3 pm at Burns to discuss gates.

Meeting ended at 5:30	
Respectfully submitted,	
Ona Chase, Chair Mal / Mase	
Jasmin Reilly	•
Bruce Tuthill	